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The Board of Directors of the Emergency Communications District (ECD) of Nashville and Davidson County met in regular session at the Metro Emergency Communications Center, 2060 15th Avenue South.  Chair Cleo Duckworth called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM and presided over the meeting with the following board members present:  Susan Mattson, Ruby Baker, Wayne Tucker, William Johnson, Jim Graves, Joe Sweat, Buford Tune, and Eliud Trevino.  Others present included:  Mark Lynam and Larry Law (ECD Admin); Duane Phillips, Michelle Peterson, Angie Milliken, Lisa Fulton, Bruce Sanschargrin, and Dwayne Vance (ECC Dept), Pat Nolan (Dye, Van Mol & Lawrence), Senator Joe Haynes (Legal Counsel), Jay Luthy (City of Goodlettsville), Becky Harrell and Julie Evans (KraftCPA’s) and Aida Hughes.
Minutes

Mr. Trevino made a motion for the Board to accept the minutes from the September 20, 2012 meeting.  Mr. Sweat seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
CAD Workstations for Goodlettsville

Mr. Jay Luthy from the City of Goodlettsville requested funding for three new CAD workstations.  Mr. Luthy pointed out that his old workstations are no longer compatible with Metro’s new Premier 1 CAD system and that the new computers are needed so that Goodlettsville can continue to monitor and work the calls for their part of Davidson County.  Total cost for the workstations is $2,601.36.  After discussion ended Ms. Mattson made a motion that we approve the funding for these computers and that we include Goodlettsville’s equipment needs into our capital plan.  Mr. Sweat seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.  Chief Phillips stated that an MOU would be put in place with the City of Goodlettsville which would cover such things as ownership and use of the computers.

Annual Audit Report

Julie Evans from KraftCPA’s presented the audit report for fiscal year 2012. She noted that everything was in order and that the financial statements presented in the audit fairly represent the financial position of the Davidson County ECD as of June 30, 2012.  After the presentation was complete Mr. Sweat made a motion that the Board accept the audit report as presented.  Mr. Graves seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote. 
 Financial Report

Mr. Lynam went over the September financial report with board members.  He reported that income for September was $626,030 and expenses were $262,748 leaving us with a net gain of $363,282 for the month.  Our checking account balance at the end of September was $712,513 and our LGIP account balance was $7,391,252 which gives us $8,103,765 cash available for operations. 
Training Requests
Lisa Fulton presented the following items for the Board’s approval:

Training Classes
4418.05 – ACP Symposium – 2 attendees ($75 each) 
   150.00
4418.05
  – Microsoft Excel Seminar – 2 Days
 
   128.00









 $278.00
Ms. Mattson made a motion for the Board to approve the training requests.  Mr. Tune seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
Public Awareness Update 
Mr. Nolan went over the 911 call analysis report for the  June - September time period.  He also provided reports showing the number of Rescue Rex shows booked for this fiscal year and the locations of the November shows.  The latest quality assurance survey that is conducted by Prince Marker Research is underway.  Results of the survey should be ready in December.

Street Name Change

An ordinance to rename a portion of “Powell Avenue” to “Old Powell Avenue” was submitted to the ECD Board for approval.  This change was initiated by the ECC Dept to avoid confusion when dispatching 911 calls.  Mr. Tune made a motion to approve the name change.  Mr. Sweat seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Contract Extension for Smart911
Chief Phillips asked the board to approve a contract extension for the Smart911 software license.  The term of the contract is four years with the effective start date being June 1, 2013.  The annual cost for the license is $140,000 per year. Mr. Tune made a motion that we approve the contract extension.  Mr. Sweat seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

ECC Director Report

Chief Phillips reported on the following:

· The ice machine for the downstairs kitchen had to go out for bid a second time.  The most recent bid came in with a cost of $5,400 for the equipment and installation.
· Chief Phillips and nine other ECC employees attended the 2012 TENA Conference that was held in Kingsport, Tennessee at the end September.  He stated that there were many informative classes that they were able to attend.

· A “new hire” class will start in mid November. A second class will start in January.

· The ECC Dept has been having numerous problems with Avaza, the firm that Metro contracted with for translation services.  The ECC Dept is going to start using Language Line Services to handle their translation needs until a new contract can be established.
· Chief Phillips, Michelle Peterson, and Angie Milliken attended the ribbon cutting for the new fire hall that opened in East Nashville at the corner of Meridian and Cleveland Street.

Adjournment
Upon proper motion and second the meeting adjourned at 3:55 P.M. 

Minutes submitted by Mark Lynam 
